
 

 

 

 

Minutes 8
th

 November 2017 

  Held at Playford Operation Centre, Bishopstone Road, 

Davoren Park  
 

 

 
 

1. MEETING OPENED:   6.30  pm 

2. WELCOME AND APOLOGIES: 

i. Ron Jones – Chairperson welcomed everyone and introduced the new 
members and Guest Speaker.  

ii. The speech that John Gee MP made in parliament was shown regarding 
the 10 year anniversary celebrations. 

 
 

3. PRESENT:  Ron Jones – Chairperson, Geoff Pope, Shirley Harris, Betty Alberton, 
Shaun Barby,  Coral Gooley, Robert Battye, Matthew Retallick, Cr Jane Onuzans, 
John Amey and Allison Shaw, Sergeant Nick Sipovac and Mick Bozo (RSA) 

4. APOLOGIES:  Pauline Frost, Darryl Bothe, Cr Gay Smallwood-Smith, Rino Pace 
(CoP) and Alison Dwyer (RSA) 
 

5. MINUTES OF LAST MEETING: 
That the minutes of the meeting held 11th October 2017 at the Playford Operation 
Centre be accepted as a true and accurate record.      
 
Moved: Geoff Pope                    Seconded:  Shaun Barby            carried 

6. BUSINESS ARISING:  

a. Council Traffic Letter regarding speed limit around Playford shopping centre 
has been sent. 

b. Geoff & Betty Group Housing - met Frances at John Gee’s MP office, this 
has not been to Parliament to date. 

c. Partners lunch     14th December at Cumin Indian Restaurant 12pm -2.30pm 
 

Moved:  Geoff Pope      Seconded:  Shaun Barby      carried  

 

7. GUEST SPEAKERS: 

Sergeant Nick Sipovac (SAPOL) 

• Elizabeth Neighbourhood Policing Team 



• Elizabeth Local Service Area 

• In the team there are 4 other members 

• Covers suburbs: Davoren Park, Smithfield Plains, Smithfield, Munno Para, Munno 

Para West, Elizabeth Grove and Elizabeth South. 

• Elizabeth Downs has been lessened but still being checked to a lesser degree. 

• There are a number of different roles 

• Assist Patrols 

• Look after Neighbourhoods  

• Liaison group 

• Elizabeth Grove and Elizabeth South are new areas which need our attention 

• We attend Community Events 

• There will be bicycle patrols over the summer  

Questions were asked and answered. 

Coral gave a vote of thanks and presented Sergeant Nick Sipovac with a certificate. 

 

  RSA Update  
          Mick Bozo from Renewal SA 

Project Progress to Date:    

• More than 330 homes renovated and 186 new public housing dwellings constructed 

• Playford Town Centre with Woolworths and specialty retail stores open 

• Diverse mix of new facilities available along Curtis Rd (childcare, medical, veterinary, 

gyms, food retail, fuel outlet, post office etc).  All Curtis Rd North lots sold or under 

contract. 

• 3 new schools open 

• Creation of Town Park, two wetlands and other open space 

• Opening of 2nd display village 

• More than 2,750 people have taken part in The Works Program @ Playford Alive with 

922 paid employment outcomes 

• Provision of more than $745k from PAIF for community grants plus capital funds to 

enable the Stretton Centre and John McVeity redevelopment 

• 6 local heroes awards and seven (7) Playford Alive Community Fun Days held.   

• Partnership with Habitat for Humanity to deliver new affordable homes for private 

ownership 

Status of 2017/18 Key Deliverables 

• Lot delivery underway in Munno Para and Davoren Park 

• 30 public housing dwellings under construction 

• Works program delivered this year – 58 work experience, 25 paid employment, 51 
training places and 3 live training sites 

• New marketing program underway – Why Wait Digital Series 

 
Question was asked if the PowerPoint presentation can be distributed to CRG members. 
This to be discussed with powers to be as some of the information could be confidential. 



Action: Mick Bozo to ascertain what can be sent to members. 

    
8.   CORRESPONDENCE: 

 
        OUT: 

           12/10   Angie Michael  Guest Speaker Thank you letter  
13/10    Kitty McLean  Thankyou email for her assistance during her 
term  
 17/10    Jaedyn Meissner   New Running sheet for 10-year Celebration 
 25/10    Xmas Pageant       Application form 
 31/9      Andrew Russo       Thank you letter for catering at 10-year birthday 
celebrations 

             

IN:   

          13/10     Kitty McLean             Notification of transfer 
         13/10     Premiers Office           Notifying he could not attend Celebration 
          17/10     Jaedyn Meissner         Tony Piccolo office re: stand in for premier 
           23/10    Xmas Pageant             Application form  
 

  

Moved:   Betty Alberton                   Seconded: Cr Jane Onuzans              carried 

  

9.   REPORTS: 

 
Elected Members –  

Cr Jane Onuzans  

• Attended Tennis Centre Opening 

• Encourage members to visit the centre 

• Spoke to several people who have seen the changes in the area  

• Carols in the Park Saturday 2nd December 2017 
 

  Sub Committees 

  

• 10 year Celebrations 

                  Geoff Pope   
a. Pleased how the event was celebrated  
b. Had positive feed back 
c. Very happy with the catering – congratulations to them 
d. Set up time was too early 
e. Having the Trailer there was a good idea 
f. In Hindsight RSVP replies be also given to the Secretary to enable to keep 

track 
g. Invitations in future to read e.g.; 1.45pm for 2pm start, as the event was very 

late in beginning. 
h. Bunyip has a good photo and positive item in the ‘Playford Times’ section 



 
Motion was suggested that we send certificates to speakers; 

That each Speaker at the 10 Year Celebrations of the Community Reference Group be 

sent a certificate of thanks. 

 

 Moved:   Geoff Pope               Seconded: Matthew Retallick        carried     
10.    Community Fun Day 

a. Members were asked to write their comments and bring them to the meeting 
b. There were some presented to the Chairperson plus others afterwards 
c. Fun Day debrief Tuesday next week where our comments will be discussed 

 
11.   NEW BUSINESS  - Round Table 

Betty Alberton 

• Felt very welcome on the committee choosing the winners of Local Heroes and 
Playford Initiative Fund 

• Next year urges the CRG put in an application 

• Also think about the  Initiative Fund 

• West shopping centre supermarket has closed 

• Speaking to Tony Piccolo MP regarding Stebonheath and Womma Roads 
intersection has now been mentioned in Parliament  

• Now on the list to be done 
 

        Matthew Retallick 

• Suggested that the Speeches at the 10 year celebrations be put on the website 
  
        Shaun Barby 

• Concerns regarding fire hazards in some front yards. 
 

12.   MEETING  CLOSED:   8. 29  pm 

13.  NEXT MEETING:    14
TH

  February 2018 


